

# **YTRRC Committee Meeting**

## **Wednesday 5 July 2023**

**Westlands Conference Centre**  
**7.00pm**

Present: Steve Warren, Angela Dobbs, Adam Hawkins, June Moule, Phil McQuaid, Guy Williams, Graham Still, Jo Samuel, Lesley Nesbitt, Simon Rowbottom, Mel Dodge, David Mears

## **A G E N D A**

**Apologies** – Denise Byrd, Vicki Scrowston

**Minutes of last meeting** – approved, proposed and seconded by Jo and June.

**Matters Arising** –

- None

**Chairperson's report** – Steve Warren

- Yeovilton – GS won't be there, Lindsay Saunders will pick up leading next week. 40 runners have applied so far online. GS has some work to do with those who don't want to do the rearranged run
- SW has asked for a sample of the new shirt design to be sent through. The club colours are the same, just the design is slightly different.

**Secretary report** – Angela Dobbs

- Reminder to SW to send over the report for the AGM

**Treasurer's report** – Simon Rowbottom

- Query raised regarding an invoice for shirts at Sports of Bond Street, GS to pick this up.

**Membership report** – Adam Hawkins

- 5 new members since last month, 2 renewals, GS to collect the money for one of the renewals. 192 members, 14 second claim, 96 male, 96 female.
- Still don't have a welfare officer which we are meant to have under EA rules. It was agreed that we would put a message on the social media channels to ask if anyone would like to take this role on. Ideally, we would like a male and female volunteer.

**Club Captain** – Graham Still/Vicki Scrowston

- Completed first two days of coaching course, all going well so far. VS looking for more team events that we can enter as a club.
- It was confirmed that we would still need power supply and two tents for tea etc
- AH won't be there on Wednesday so there won't be a children's fun run that night.

- LS has emailed Matt from Timing Monkey to check those who have been there for the requisite number of races in terms of series prizes etc.
- It was confirmed that the water station last time was very beneficial, a judgement will be made on the day as to whether this will be needed due to weather.

### **Kit – Graham Still**

### **Championship secretary – Lesley Nesbitt**

- Nothing to report.

### **Webmaster – Guy Williams**

- Photos – DM has looked into this, if photos are taken in a public place, there is very little we can do about this if they have been put up by individuals. GW confirmed he used photos for the blog and if people don't want their photo included, they should say.

### **Data Protection – Dave Mears**

- Nothing to report

### **Pub and club runs – Phil McQuaid**

- All booked up to August. Haselbury Trail is on a committee meeting night (2<sup>nd</sup> August). AD confirmed she would not be there on that day due to annual leave.
- July 21<sup>st</sup> is Dave Richardson memorial run.
- DM noted that on the club website it states that the Sunday club runs are from Montacute on the first Sunday which we don't do anymore. It was also noted that we refer to men and women, this should be changed to adults. DM to send links to GW for things to amend/change.
- JS has spoken to Lisa re Frogmary, we are welcome to take over at any point that we like, we just need to provide a date. It was agreed to offer the 12<sup>th</sup> August as a date for a club parkrun, it will also be JS 200<sup>th</sup> parkrun.

### **AOB**

- SW will try and do a t-shirt run in terms of getting names put onto club vests. JS asked if it was sensible to wait until the new designs were available for people to vote on.
- EA survey – GW will look into the best way of sending this out. SW to email wording to GW.
- It was agreed that due to timings of the 5k races in September (6<sup>th</sup> and 12<sup>th</sup> September), the next committee meeting will be **Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> August. Venue to be determined as Westlands will not be available. JS to speak to a club member re Odcombe Village Hall and PM will speak to the football club.**
- Money from Town Tree, AH to go to the pre-school in Kingsbury to find out what they would like. They will be getting approx. £500.

**There next meeting will be Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> August at 7.00pm at Westlands. If anyone has any issues/questions they would like to raise, then they should email them through to the chair or secretary.**